Hatley Parish Council
Planning Meeting – 7.00 p.m. September 25th 2006-09-26

MINUTES

To be approved at the next Parish Council meeting
	1.
	Apologies – Cllr Nickerson

	
	

	2.
	The Meeting was convened to review Application S/1693/06/F, Monkswood, Hatley St. George.

	
	

	3.
	Cllr. Astor declared a personal but not prejudicial interest as a neighbouring landowner to the site and absented himself from the proceedings.

	
	

	4.
	As an onlooker, Cllr Astor read out a copy of a reply which he had sent to the Applicants when asked his views, in May 2005, in which he favoured an extension rather than a separate building, contrary to what was stated in the Application.   He reported that a copy of the letter was being sent to the Planning Officer.

	
	

	5.
	As the only non-participant attending, Cllr Astor was asked by the Parish Council to take the Minutes.

	
	

	6.
	Cllr. Jenkins reported that Cllr. Nickerson had been against it on the grounds that it was a new separate building.   It was reported that Dr Drake, who lived one away from the Applicant, was neutral.

	
	

	7.
	Cllr. Ward pointed out that her remarks made to the Applicant when originally approached were not as reported in the Application. 

	
	

	7.
	After a general discussion and consideration of the plans it was agreed that an attached building would be more in keeping with the rest of the village rather than a new separate dwelling, and although there was sympathy expressed for the concept of expanding the capacity of the unit, the Application was therefore turned down.

	
	

	8.
	The meeting was closed at 7.35 p.m.
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